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FEATURED CLUB:  

OLENTANGY NOON 

Olentangy Noon Lions 

Club shares October 

events and Trunk or Treat 

photos!  p.9 

 

 
   

 LETTER FROM  

DG MIKE 
WE SERVE takes each 

individual person saying 

“Yes” to being someone’s 

hero. p. 2 

 

OFFICERS/CONTACT        SAVE THE DATE 
         

 

District Governor | PDG Mike Kerek 
mjkerek@msn.com 

1st VDG | Lion Toni Gray 
tgray@pilotdogs.org 

2nd VDG | Lion Carl Gass 
carl.gass@yahoo.com 

IPDG | IPDG Debbie Luttrell 
ohiolions@gmail.com 

Cabinet Treasurer | PCC Dave Risen  
drisen@insight.rr.com 

Cabinet Secretary | Lion Gary Holloway 
gary.holloway.ohio@gmail.com 

Send newsletter articles to: 

districtOH5news@gmail.com 

due by the 27th of the month 

Super Braxton 5k 

Reynoldsburg High School 

Sat, Nov. 4, 2023 

 
Ohio Lions  

Regional Lions Leadership Institute: 

Level II Training  

Salt Fork State Park 

Nov. 17-19, 2023

 

Ohio Lions Winter Retreat 

Salt Fork State Park 

Jan. 12-14, 2024

 

OH5 District Convention 

Deer Creek State Park 

Mar. 15-17, 2024 

A HISTORY OF LEO 

CLUBS 

Lion Bill Phythyon shares 

interesting history of the 

Leo Club program! p. 5  

 

TRADING POST 
Clean out your Lions 

storage! p. 4 

 

SAVE THE DATE 
Plain City Lions Annual 

Dinner and Auction  p. 4  
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mailto:carl.gass@yahoo.com
mailto:ohiolions@gmail.com
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mailto:districtOH5news@gmail.com?subject=Article%20for%20newsletter
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FROM DG MIKE KEREK 

Last Sunday I got a phone call from Lion Mike and Cindy Bish of the Sam Bish Foundation, who was 
trying to help a family of 6 whose needs simply exceeded the Foundation’s resources for a single 
family. Even after already donating a considerable amount in gift cards and food, it wasn’t enough to 
make ends meet for the family. “Can the Lions help?” I was asked. 
 
I was able to talk with the mother the following day. Four children ages 6-16; the youngest is the one 
that has cancer and is currently undergoing chemo. They had to relocate from another state to the 
Columbus area to be near Nationwide Children’s, leaving much behind. They had to live in a hotel 
for several weeks while seeking out affordable housing, which depleted all savings; the husband 
found a job but Mom has a full-time job just with treatments and recovery from treatments, not to 
mention meeting the needs of the other three children. No furniture other than a couple of beds, a 
table lamp and a broken couch. Despite all this, her attitude was positive. 
 
What happened over the next few days once again reaffirmed my belief in the “We Serve” motto and 
the inherent goodness of people. Lion Chris Moerch opened up her Free Store early the following 
day and let the family take whatever they wanted to get them, at least food wise, solvent for awhile, 
and the family will receive a full Thanksgiving dinner, turkey and all the fixings, courtesy of the 
Summit Station UMC and the Free Store. Former Lion (and hopefully soon to be coming back in) TJ 
Douglas donated a couch, which I took over Wednesday. Lion Brett Luzader reached out to the 
Reynoldsburg community and within a day had all the furniture except a bunk bed donated, which 
was loaded up on a couple of trucks by Brett, TJ and me and taken to the family today, along with 
$150 in gas cards from the Ohio Lions Pediatric Cancer Foundation (OLPCF)- the first of 6 monthly 
installments. PCC Dave Risen, who is involved with the local VFW, reached out to the Post, since 
the father is a Vet, and additional assistance will be coming from that direction. 
 
Why share this story? 
 
In order for this family to get the help they needed, it required a lot of people who were put in a 
position of being someone’s hero to step forward. No single person, no single organization, would 
have had the impact as quickly or comprehensively. It took a team, a series of partnerships…but at 
the core, it took each person to say, yes, I’ll help. 
 
“We Serve” is the Lions motto. The “We” is important. But always remember that it takes all of us 
making a personal commitment to being an active part of the team effort- without that commitment, 
there is no “We.” 
 
No one said service to others is easy or convenient. But if WE, collectively and individually as Lions, 
don’t step forward due to any number of excuses, who will? 
  
DG Mike Kerek 
 
mjkerek@msn.com 

 

mailto:mjkerek@msn.com
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Greetings to all, 

 

I hope your clubs had a “servicable” October and were able to report Fall into Service Activities for the month.  

It would be great if MD13 were efficient enough to have 100% reporting by the end of the 2023 Calendar 

Year.  I am sure GST leaders throughout the multiple have been encouraging clubs in their districts to do so.  

By the way, I want to assure you all that we have an outstanding leadership group throughout the Ohio Lions 

this year who are working hard to grow our service and our membership, train to become more effective 

leaders, and fulfill their various roles in a positive and joyful manner.  As an ex officio member of all our State 

Committees and having had the opportunity to sit in on numerous meetings of these committees, I am 

impressed by how dedicated and professional our elected and appointed leaders are. 

 

We are currently waiting to hear whether two Lions International Grants have been approved.  One is a 

promotional grant to develop more videos, this time focusing on two major foundations and on LEOs, and the 

other is a membership development grant which we plan to use to help end our 40 year drought of minus 

membership growth.  We currently are +11 in membership growth since July 1; at this time last year we were 

-72.  A new club in Marion, some explosive growth in OH7, and four other districts in plus numbers is very 

encouraging.  However, clubs tend to weed out inactive members in December and June, prior to semi-

annual billing announcements, so we need to keep up the great work.  I am aware some of our districts are 

taking advantage of LCIF grants and LI (LI stands for the name of our international association, Lions 

International) training grants as well.  It is good Lionism to have monies we pay in International Dues and 

monies we contribute to LCIF return to benefit our state association and the communities within it.  Again, 

these grants reflect the diligence of our district and state leaders in acquiring financial support for programs 

and service within our multiple. 

 

I hope you are making change within your clubs.  We encourage you to support hunger concerns within your 

communities this quarter since the Fall and Winter Holidays and winter season are often the most demanding 

times for food pantry stockpiles and families needing healthy nourishment to celebrate the season and to 

combat the weather.  This first quarter, we encouraged clubs to support diabetes causes.  At the time of this 

writing with over a week left in October, I see about $5300 donated for Diabetes causes in our multiple 

district.  Lion Ernie Richmann is our State Diabetes Chairperson and can direct donations to worthy diabetes 

organizations like the Juvenile Diabetes Research Foundation.  His address is: 48 Lincoln Blvd, Painesville, 

Ohio 44077.   

 

I hope your Halloween was spooky and fun.  Have a great Thanksgiving.  I look forward to seeing many of 

you at the November 4 Council of Governors Meeting at the Central Ohio Lions Eye Bank and the RLLI2 

Training at Salt Fork State Park Lodge in mid-November.  

 

Council Chairperson Dave Stockum 
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OH5 TRADING POST 

Our trading post is doing wonders at cleaning out the garages of 

the Tri-Village Lions.  But there must be other clubs who have 

things to share, as well!!!  Chances are that you have leftovers 

from service projects, or decorations from parties or fundraisers, 

or procedural guides for projects that could be carried out by 

others – all stored in “somebody’s garage” or scattered through 

basements in your member’s homes.  Here’s a chance to pass those extras on to other clubs who can put ‘em to work – 

and get them out of YOUR garage!!! 

We invite you to offer up all your leftovers for use by other clubs in OH5.  We will leave you to figure out how to get the 

items from/to each club.  This space will merely offer up the possibility.  Why not send an email NOW, while you are thinking 

of it, and tell us what you have to offer.  We’ll be back in touch before the next newsletter for details!  lionjjarrow@gmail.com  

SEPTEMBER OFFERINGS: 

Posted by Tri Village Lions: 

In preparation for the coming holiday season, is there a club that has need for Christmas 

tree decorations.  Our local library invites local groups to decorate “themed” Christmas trees 

in their atrium, publicizing what the organization is all about.  Last year, the Tri-Village Lions 

put together all the trimmings needed for a Lions Christmas tree – from lights, to ornaments, 

ribbons, and boxes to pile under the tree, all with a Lions theme and in Lions colors.  If your 

club would like to decorate this year, we’ll be happy to pass the whole box of decorations 

along.  The only requirement is that next year, YOU have to pass it on to someone else!  To 

make arrangements to claim your Christmas cheer, contact Lion Jane Jarrow, 

lionjjarrow@gmail.com. 

 

 

 

 

Plain City Lions Annual Dinner and Auction 

Thursday, April 25, 2024 

Der Dutchman Restaurant – Plain City. Ohio 

Doors open at 6:00p.m. - Dinner served at 6:30 p.m. Auction to follow. 

Dinner tickets will go on sale in spring 2024 
 
 

Save the date! 

mailto:lionjjarrow@gmail.com
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LEO CLUB HISTORY 

The first Leo club was founded in 1957 by Jim Graver, the coach of the Abington High School, 

Pennsylvania baseball team. He was an active member of the Glenside Lions Club. The club 

was founded with the help of William Ernst, another Lion. It adopted the high school's colors of 

maroon and gold. The club also created the acronym Leadership, Experience, Opportunity for 

the word Leo. The word equality was later changed to experience. 

 

In 1964 the Leo Club Program became a sponsored program of the Lions Clubs International. It 

grew beyond Pennsylvania and the United States of America. By 1967 the program had grown 

to over 200 clubs in 18 countries and become an official youth program of Lions Clubs 

International. In the following year, the Leo Club Program spread rapidly, resulting in 918 clubs 

in 48 countries by the end of 1968. 

 

Today there are 7,600+ Leo Clubs worldwide  

with over 180,000 Leos! 

 

 

 

Submitted by Lion Bill Phythyon 

NOTES FROM PDG JOE 

SAM BISH FOUNDATION 

All Lions Clubs should consider making a yearly contribution to the Sam Bish 

Foundation. This foundation assist’s families with financial assistance: 

helping to pay their bills when their child is in treatment for pediatric cancer. 

Applications are available on their website: 

Https://www.SamBishfoundation.org 

P.O Box 323 

Reynoldsburg, Ohio 43068 
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THE ABC’S OF SERVICE 

As we head into the holiday season, Lions (and Lions Clubs!) will have all sorts of 

opportunities to serve their communities.  If your club hasn’t already identified projects 

(plural!) that they might pursue in the coming weeks, we offer these reminders: 

A – 

ACKNOWLEDGE (and ACCEPT) the changes in your community and club, and move 
forward in response to current needs and resources, not what you have always done. 

ADJUST your thinking – small projects are just as good as large ones! 

ADD service to everything you do 

B –  

BORROW – if you hear of a great project that another club is doing, don’t hesitate to grab 
it and go for your own community.  Replicating someone else’s good idea only spreads 
the impact 

BE CREATIVE – once you have identified the service project, identify the components; 
break it down so there is something for everyone to do 

BOAST about what you, as a club, are accomplishing. Start by reporting your service in 
My Lion, and then look for ways to share what you’ve done through community-based 
newsletters, articles, and word-of-mouth! 

C –  

COLLABORATE – make fostering service (by others) part of your mission 

COOPERATE – you don’t have to do it all yourself.  Whether you call for help from other 
Lions or look for help from other community partners, recognize that the important part is 
the service, not the ownership. 

COMMUNICATE – share what you are doing with relevant audiences… and don’t forget 
the Lions.  Whatever is accomplished by some members of your club is a credit to all 
members of your club, but they won’t know that unless you tell them! 

Let’s make this holiday season a season of service for the Lions of OH-5. 

OH5 GST Coordinator 

Lion Jane Jarrow 
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Monthly Trivia Contest 

 
Be the first to send the correct answer to the Lions Trivia 
Question each month and win a $10 Lions Money prize, 

to be spent on anything Lions related, from your DG! 
Please note, these questions will NOT be easy.  

Send answers to districtoh5news@gmail.com 
 

What program started in 1957 in Pennsylvania and 
has become a huge component of LCI's emphasis on 

outreach over the last 10 years or so? 
 

Congrats to October’s winner, PDG Dave Luttrell! Answer was:   
PDG Jimmy Carter 

mailto:districtoh5news@gmail.com
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November Feature Club: Olentangy Noon Lions 
The Olentangy Noon Lions Club shares their recent activities: 

 

• On October 5th, we held our first meeting of the month. We held a brief 

meeting to discuss club business and then we worked to fill nearly 400 treat 

bags for our upcoming Powell Trunk or Treat event.  

 

• October 19th, we held our second monthly meeting at the new Delaware 

County Public Library. Sara Arango (branch manager) spoke to us about the 

new library and provided a tour. During our meeting, we discussed the 

development of our new yard signs to help increase attendance. We also 

discussed the 3 requests for eye exams and glasses. We are also working on 

our "Holiday Madness" fundraiser. Last, we finalized our plans for the Powell 

Trunk or Treat event.  

 

• On October 22nd, we participated in Powell's Truck or Treat event. We handed 

out over 400 goody bags. We had a wonderful time speaking to community 

members.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you would like to be a featured club for the district, submit your club’s  

story to districtOHNews@gmail.com today! 



 

 

  





FIRST PRIZE
OSU/Michigan Game Ticket Package  - 2 Seats ($1,398 Value)

Coach transportation Friday, Nov. 24, Columbus to Detroit
and Saturday, Nov. 25, Detroit to Columbus after the game.

Overnight stay in MGM Grand, Saturday breakfast

SECOND PRIZE
$500 Visa Gift Card

THIRD PRIZE
Columbus Zoo Family Plus Membership ($218 Value)                                                  

DRAWING
Friday, Nov. 17 at the Grove City Noon Lions Club Tailgate.

Winner's presence not required at the drawing.

Proceeds benefit local and regional charities.

2023 TAILGATE

RAFFLE
GROVE CITY NOON LIONS CLUB

TICKETS: $20 EACH

Two adults, same household, either dependent children or
grandchildren up to 21 (not both)., Includes two guests.

Purchase tickets from a Noon Lions Club Member, email
grovecitynoonlions@gmail.com or visit facebook.com/gcnoonlions



2023 TAILGATE PARTY

FRIDAY, NOV. 17
DOORS OPEN 6 PM    |    FESTIVITIES BEGIN 6:30 PM

ADMISSION $35 PER PERSON

MID-OHIO FOOD COLLECTIVE  |  3960 BROOKHAM DRIVE

GROVE CITY NOON LIONS CLUB

Annual Fundraiser

Special appearance by the
OSU Alumni Band, Cheerleaders and Drum Majors

Silent Auction, Raffle, football pool, 50-50 raffle and more

Purchase tickets at SouthWest Eyecare Inc., 4140 Hoover Road 
614-801-2020 or email grovecitynoonlions@gmail.com



SUNDAY, November 12, 1:00-5:00 PM 
34th Tri-Village Lions Pub Trivia Contest 

The Tri-Village Lions Challenge You!! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Did you know that Albert Einstein was a Lion??? 
(He wasn’t.  But if he HAD been, he probably would have been really good at Trivia!!) 

 

LIONS TRIVIA CHALLENGE! 
In addition to competing for the overall honors (and prize!) for the 
contest, those Lions Clubs that field a team of 4 (Lions, family, friends) to 
play on behalf of their club will also be eligible to win LIONS BRAGGING 
RIGHTS – a “traveling trophy” that currently bears the names of the 
Worthington Noon Lions (twice!), the Beechcroft Lions (twice!), and the 
Ohio5sters (twice!). 
WHEN:  Sunday, November 12 
  1:00 PM – 5:00 PM 
WHERE: Smokehouse Brewing Company 
  1130 Dublin Rd, Columbus, OH  43215 
Questions?  CONTACT: Lion Jeff Davis 
     lionjeffd@aol.com 
$10/person entry fee ($40 per team) 

 

MOVIES, MUSIC, HISTORY, PEOPLE SPORTS, AND MUCH, MUCH MORE! 
Tempt your taste buds and take a chance on some of this year’s themed  

raffle baskets, as well! 



 

Olentangy Lions Club 
 

HOLIDAY MADNESS 
 

ALL profit goes to support Delaware County food programs 
 

Only 100 tickets will be sold with $1500 returned to players 
 

$500 will go to help Delaware County food programs 
 

Contact any member of Olentangy Lions 
or 

Mail your entry and payment to: 
 

Olentangy Lions 
519 Commons Drive 
Powell, OH  43065 

 
For more information call 740-591-8077 or brd1954@gmail.com 

 
 
 

  

 
 
--------------------------------------------------------------cut here-------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Proceeds benefit Food for needy programs 
 

Olentangy Lions Club 
PLEASE PRINT OLENTANGY LIONS 

HOLIDAY MADNESS 2023 

Th
a

n
k 

Yo
u

! 

Week 1 pays $40, $40, $40, $40 and $100 

Week 2 pays $40, $40, $40, $40 and $100 

Week 3 pays $40, $40, $40, $00 and $100 

No winner on Thanksgiving Day (Dow Closed) 

Week 4 pays $40, $40, $40, $40 and $100 

Week 5 pays $100, $100, $100, $100 and $100 

Each entry can win more than once 

  

WINNING AMOUNTS BY WEEK 

Name:___________________________ 

E-Mail:__________________________ 

Phone:___________________________ 

Address:_________________________ 

City, Zip:________________________ 

 

Cost of each entry is $20.  Winners are determined by 
closing value of Dow each day.  One winner per day 
except Thanksgiving.  Entrants name will be placed on a 
10 X 10 grid.  Each block will be a value from 00 to 99.  
The cents value of the Dow’s closing value will determine 
the winner each day.  First winner will be chosen on 
November 6th.  Game ends December 8th. 





 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 

REGISTRATION: 
 

Full registration paid by December 1, 2023 will be $125.00. Full registrations December 2, 2023 – January 3, 

2024 will be $140.00. No registrations will be accepted after January 3, 2024. Make all checks payable to: “THE 

OHIO LIONS” and specify LIONS WINTER RETREAT in the memo line and return with this registration form 

to: Ohio Lions, 2082 Stringtown Rd., PO Box 155, Grove City, OH 43123; Fax: 614-539-5055; Email: 

ohiolions@gmail.com. To use your credit card: go to www.ohiolions.org & use PayPal and send your registration 

form to the address above. NO CANCELLATIONS WILL BE REFUNDED AFTER JANUARY 4, 2024. 
 

Please provide an Email address to receive updates on the Winter Retreat!        District                                                                 
 

 

NAME:___________________________________________  EMAIL_________________________________ 

 

NAME:___________________________________________  EMAIL_________________________________  

 

Will attend Sip and Paint ($25 fee) _______ (limited to 25 people) 

 
TOTAL FEES ENCLOSED: $________________ 

 

SPECIAL NEEDS: Please List any special dietary needs required, including the need for a Diabetic Meal. 

Registrant’s Name: ___________________________ Needs: _____________________________ 

Registrant’s Name: ___________________________ Needs: ____________________________ 
 

Session Facilitators 
_____ Yes, ___________________________________ would help as a session facilitator at the Winter Retreat. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

HOTEL RESERVATIONS 

Hotel reservations must be made through the hotel by phone: 1-740-435-9000. Room reservations prior to 

November 30, 2023, may be made by requesting the Ohio Lions Winter Retreat group rate of $119.00/night 

plus tax with 1 to 4 persons per room.  After November 30th the room rate may increase. The resort only has a 

limited number of rooms and may sell out. The State Office will not accept hotel reservations or room deposits. 

Check out www.saltforkparklodge.com  for all of the 

winter events and resort amenities that are offered 

at the lodge.  Make this a family outing!!! 

2024 Ohio Lions Winter Retreat 
 

January 12, 13, 14, 2024 

REGISTRATION FORM 

SALT FORK STATE PARK 

CAMBRIDGE, OH 

 

      OHIO LIONS 

 WINTER RETREAT 

http://www.saltforkparklodge.com/





